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The Maryland Office of the Public Defender respectfully requests that the Committee issue a 

favorable report on House Bill 197. 

The Maryland Declaration of Rights, Article 4, establishes the right of the People to regulate the 

Police.  The way to regulate is to empower and educate the People of their rights.  The right to 

remain silent, the right to due process, and now, the right to know who is stopping them and 

why.  Such a simple change can lead to a ripple of positive effects. 

Fourteen states around the country have similar requirements.  For example, the Seattle Police 

Department Manual requires officers to provide identifying information upon request when 

practicable.  There is no present data that suggests doing so would create additional safety 

concerns or jeopardize investigations.  This bill should not be an exception, but a rule. 

We teach our kids to stay away from strangers, we do not answer the door to folks we do not 

know.  Why should law enforcement be any different?  At the end of the day, the person behind 

that shield carries a gun, and every Person in this State should be allowed to learn that armed 

individual’s name, badge number, agency, and reason for interacting with them. 

Moreover, the right to refuse to speak, to be informed of the basis for the stop, and to terminate 

the stop are guided by Supreme Court precedent interpreting fundamental constitutional rights. 

See Miranda; see also Terry.  This bill merely requires law enforcement to inform individuals of 

their constitutional rights during police interactions.  

For these reasons, the Maryland Office of the Public Defender urges a favorable report on House 

Bill 197.  
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